Class 2 News

Autumn Term 1 – Tuesday 2nd September 2020
Dear Parents / Carers,
A very warm welcome to everyone and I hope you have all enjoyed the Summer holidays. 
Our class name this year is ‘Sensational Seacoles’, as all the classes have been named after people who have made a difference in the medical world. During out first week back at school we will be playing ‘getting to know you’ games, settling back into school and also learning a little about Mary Seacole. 
In Year 2 our teaching assistants are Mrs Northrop (mornings) and Mrs Gale (afternoons). Ms Heeley will be supporting our class during Maths teaching too.
The first few weeks will very much be about settling children back into school, building relationships again and generally finding out where children are with their learning. Please don’t worry about ‘missing’ learning, as everyone is in the same position. We will do our utmost to ensure they are all supported as we move into the Year 2 work.
Fruit will be provided for all children from next Monday and milk is resuming if you wish to pay for this online. 
TOPIC

Across both Year 1 and Year 2 we are going to have a theme each week (similar to before the summer) rather than a longer topic. The children enjoyed shorter themes and we feel it will keep learning interesting and fun, as they get used to coming back into school. We will theme the initial weeks around well-being, such as friends, family, and our dreams. We then move into other topics and finish with Autumn.
PE

Our P.E. days will be Mondays and Wednesdays (with Chris Schofield our cricket coach) this half term. We hope to be able to go outside, so please ensure children always have trainers (and socks!), long PE bottoms and a hoodie at school as the weather gets cooler.
On Mondays we would like the children to bring their bike (and helmet) to school for our PE session. They can be parked at the cycle storage next to the drop-off as you arrive in the morning. We plan to use the bikes in the afternoon and the children can then wheel them to the pick-up point as you collect. Ideally, children will bring a bike, but if they don’t have a bike they can bring a scooter. They will still need their own helmet for scooters too.
Helmets can be brought into the cloakroom for storage. If the weather is poor then we will have to cancel for that Monday.
ENGLISH
We will assess all the children during the first couple of weeks to see which sounds they can remember and teach according to this. Due to such an unusual summer, the Year 1 phonics screen didn’t take place, so we will spend time revisiting sounds and building the children’s confidence with this again. We can teach phonics for reading and writing within sentences. 
Our spellings will be linked to the phonics sounds each week too. Once we have done this we will then move onto Year 2 spelling patterns, such as ‘kn’ in ‘know’, ‘el’ in ‘tunnel’. 
We will introduce handwriting as a regular short session and link this to the Year 1 and Year 2 common exception words. During writing we will be focusing on simple sentence punctuation.
Please ensure that your child has their reading book and diary in school each day. The children will bring home a couple of reading books from the book band colour, which they were most recently assessed at. It makes an enormous difference to their reading confidence, pace and ability when they read with parents / carers for 10 minutes each night or morning.  We will change the books twice a week for the children. 

We will begin guided reading next week. Staff will read with small groups of children, supporting their reading and comprehension skills.  We typically read a book band colour higher during this time. The days when the children aren’t reading in a group they have a planned story time. We will be reading Roald Dahl books to begin with starting with ‘The Enormous Crocodile’.

MATHEMATICS
The children will be learning about place value of numbers, for example, showing on a number line where ‘57’ sits between 50 and 60 or adding / subtracting ‘tens’ or ‘ones’ to numbers, such as 34 + 10 =, 86 – 3 =

We will also be looking at identifying odd and even numbers.

We will be counting in patterns of 2s, 5s and 10s to begin with, which will then lead into the learning of times tables. As we begin times tables the children will bring home cards to practice and we will support this and check how they are progressing in school too. 
Identifying, naming and describing both 2D and 3D shapes will be taught on Fridays. 

END OF THE DAY

The children will be seen to the pick-up point by us at 3.10pm. Please inform us if there are any changes about who is collecting your child.
TEACHING DAYS

Mrs Andrew will teach on Fridays, as I have PPA time (Planning, Preparation and Assessment) as well as leadership time. 
I am very much looking forward to getting to know the children and teaching them this year. If children ever have anything special to bring to school, which is connected to our theme or an achievement, such as a swimming certificate we would love to celebrate this and hear about it. 

Please don’t hesitate to come in and speak to me, email or ring me if you have any queries or concerns. 
Kind regards

Mrs Royston
Email address: d.royston@springvaleprimary.org
